ANNOUNCEMENTS
Wednesday, Oct. 24th, 2018
A  Day 

Wednesday	- PHS Book Club, HR, MC 
		- Wrestling Meeting, HR, annex
	            - PHS Animal Welfare Mtg, HR, Mrs. Daniel's room (entire group)
		- PHS Gamers Club mtg, 3:30-5pm, Mr. Heffington's room
                        - Pride PHS mtg, 3:30pm, Room 104
		- PHS Golf Banquet, 6pm, Orr Hall, Pittsfield United Methodist Church

Happy Birthday today to Chloe Stone!

Today's lunch menu is Chef Salad w/crackers, Chili & Crackers, or Pork Fritter on Bun, PB & J Sandwich, Carrot Sticks, and Fruit Cup.

Mrs. Sealock's AAT class should take first lunch today due to their test. Please be in class by 11:55!

Coach Cook and the Lady Saukees would like to extend a special thanks to "The Tribe" for your support last night and throughout the season! The energy you brought to the games was amazing!

Autumn Grummel please come to Office to see Mrs. Greger. 

The All Sports Raffle Ticket Drawing will be held on Saturday, November 24.  Students participating in a sport need to have these turned in preferably by Tuesday, November 20, before we go on Thanksgiving break.  You can turn these into the office or to Mr. Heinz's office during homeroom. 

Art Club members that would like to help prep for the Elementary Art Workshop today during homeroom please stop by and get a pass from Mrs. Davidsmeyer.

Juniors: There will be a meeting for all juniors interested in helping on a prom committee on Friday, October 26 during homeroom in Mrs. Wassell's room. Please see Mrs. Wassell, Mrs. Sealock, or a class officer if you have questions. 

There is a new club organizing at PHS.  The HISTORY CLUB will have its inaugural meeting this Friday during homeroom in Mr. Boren's room.  This will be an informational/welcoming meeting for anyone who has an interest in anything history related:  wars, genealogy, art, architecture, local, state, national, world, whatever...  If you have any questions, see Mr. Boren, Mr. Heffington, or Emily Pursely.  If you can't make the homeroom time slot, stop by right after school and let us know of your interest.

Mr. Bacon's NEW Driving Schedule will be posted on his door and in the gym for students to check.  All Behind the Wheel students should be on it, unless your 15th birthday is AFTER May of 2018. Please check it and make sure you find your name.  Please talk to him if you are not on the list. Or talk to him if you DO NOT have PE.

If a student changes PE hours, or leaves PE, please let Mr. Bacon know 

Also, any students that have a 16th birthday coming up, please make sure you have checked in with Mr. Bacon a couple of weeks PRIOR to your Birthday.

Picture re-take day is Friday, November 2nd at 1:00 p.m. Picture packet forms are in Mrs. Shade's room.

Reminder: The deadline for senior grad ads for the 2019 yearbook is this Friday, Oct. 26. They are $30 each. Please include money, wording, and one picture when you turn it in. You can either give Mrs. Shade a hard copy to scan in (you will get it back) or you can e-mail a picture to lshade@pikeland.org. If you need a form, please come see Mrs. Shade. There are limited spots available. 
Reminder: The deadline for baby and toddler pictures for the 2019 senior video is this Friday, Oct. 26. We need one baby and one toddler picture of each senior. We are also in need of senior group photos (group photos of the class of 2019 from birth to junior year). You can either give Mrs. Shade hard copies to scan in (you will get them back) or you can e-mail pictures to lshade@pikeland.org.  
The Animal Welfare Club will be holding a Hat Day on Friday, October 26th.  It will cost $2 if you wear a regular hat, $1 if you're wearing an animal hat or an animal shirt.  Donations will go to the Animal Welfare Club projects.
CALLING ALL ARTISTS... The PHS Art Club is having a Silent Auction on Nov. 1st at Court Yard Cafe during "Girls Night Out on the Square". We are taking art submissions from any PHS student, faculty, or staff to be entered into the auction. Each individual may enter up to two works of art. The artist will recieve 30% comission on work that is sold. Please drop off your works to Mrs. Davidsmeyer by October 26th.  

Guidance News:
The 2018 School of Allied Health on the SIUC campus will be hosting an open house on November 29th with each session lasting about 2 hours between 9:00 a.m. and 2:30 p.m.  Programs include Dental Hygiene, Health Care Management, Mortuary Science & Funeral Service, Physical Therapy & Radiologic Sciences.  Contact Robert Broomfield @ broomr@siu.edu or Joel Hamilton @ joel.hamilton@siu.edu for more info.
Seniors:  Get busy on your college applications!!  Seriously consider applying to JWCC as your PLAN B option and completing their scholarship application.  Has your FAFSA been completed??  If not, please do so ASAP!

Volunteers are still needed for South School's PTO Family Movie Night  this Friday night from 5:30-8:30pm.  Sign up in the G.O.

HAVE A SUPER SAUKEE WEEK!


